BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

May 14, 2018
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Phil Visintainer, Eric Germain, and Darin Hurne
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Deputy Fire Chief Martin Swan, Assistant Fire Chief Peter Freund, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Deputy Fire Marshal Joe Guest, and Fire Fighters Charles Spakowski and Scott Howell, and Lisa Seymour, Town of EH Human Resources
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Mr. Germain made a motion to amend the agenda so that the Executive Session will take place after Public Remarks. Second by Mr. Hurne; Voted 4-0 in favor.
Presentation: Rick Stanchfield from ACG: Mr. Stanchfield presented the Award Program plan report for 2017.
Approval of Minutes: Mr. Hurne moved to approve the minutes of the April 9, 2018 regular meeting; Mr. Visintainer seconded. Voted 4-0.
Public Remarks:  Scott Howell, new Fire Fighter, stated that he found a program through the U.S. Forestry Dept. that could potentially help us get new forestry apparatus. The program is managed by the state, and CT is currently not supporting the program. He will move forward with speaking with State Rep. Ziobron about this.
Chairman Salafia produced thank yous, flowers and a cake for the grateful outgoing BOFC secretary at this time.

Executive Session: 

A) Interview Candidates for Board of Fire Commissioners Secretary: Mr. Hurne moved to enter into executive session at 7:24 P.M., Mr. Germain seconded. Chief Voelker and Lisa Seymour were invited. Voted 4-0.
Executive Session was exited at 8:26 P.M., no votes were taken. There was discussion about a  special meeting on May 22 at 7:00 P.M. to continue the hiring process.
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   Chief Voelker had a bill for a 20 year ring
Mr. Hurne moved to encumber $1,300.00 for Devine Jewelers; Mr. Germain seconded. Voted 4-0.

Chairman Salafia stated that he will forward the latest budget report. 
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes.
Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes. 
Communications: None
Unfinished Business:  
A) Dry Hydrants: Chief Voelker met with Dean Michelson who is unable to help with any hydrants that need an excavator. Mr. Michelson suggested using an outside contractor for those that require digging or underground work. Also related to his discussion with Mr. Michelson, Chief stated that gas was going in to Co#2 today and they would like to do the furnaces at Co#1 and Co#2 at the same time. Mr. Michelson also is working on the fence at Co#3.
B) Fire Police Recruitment: A by-law change is needed through the department for classifying outside Fire Police. It will be ok to have a separate job classification. Once the Dept. makes the change, the BOFC will approve it.
New Business: 
A) Trailer Purchase:  Purchase orders are in place for the trailer, UTV, sliding unit and labor to put it all together. Still needed are a generator and graphics.
B) Fire Marshal Concerns: A concern about wages will be discussed in an executive session during the special meeting on 5/22. A second concern is that the Fire Marshal is consistently using all his allotted hours due to fire investigations, plan reviews, inspections, etc. Because he doesn’t have enough time to handle the work, he was advised to prioritize those items which affect life safety. If and when people begin to complain about having to wait for things like plan reviews, the Town Council will be reminded that the Fire Marshal has more tasks than time.
Adjournment: Mr. Visintainer moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 P.M.. Mr. Germain seconded. Voted 4-0.
Respectfully submitted,
Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
